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Just a quick update from the President’s desk. It’s 
been a pretty crazy couple of months, and it doesn’t 
look to be getting anywhere near normal anytime 
soon.  We had a fantastic President’s Mid-year 
meeting with most regions in attendance. We 
accomplished much in a short period of time. 
Congratulations to Vice President Alan Eagleton and 
the Fresno Field Archers team on settling the 2023 
State Traditional Championship. There was some 
minor discussion about fees for the shoot and that 
was decided as an emergency petition, and I think to 
everyone’s satisfaction.  Fresno has done a fantastic 
job hosting this event for the last two years and 
believe me it is a beautiful range and layout. 

It looks like some of the northern California clubs 
have some interest in hosting in 2024 State 
Traditional Championship and beyond. I really look 
forward to that, as everyone in 
Southern California really 
enjoys getting out of town. 

We also agreed at the 2022 
meeting to allow the 2nd VP 
Hunting to use the Mid-Year 
P re s i d e n t ’s m e e t i n g t o 
determine the host site for the 
CBH/SAA Big Game Club 
S t a t e B r o a d h e a d 
Championship. I am very 
pleased that we will once 
a g a i n b e b a c k a t L o d i 
Bowmen fo r 2023 . The 
N O M A D a r c h e r s d i d a 
fantastic job over the last 2 
y e a r s , a n d w e r e a l l y 
appreciate their hard work. I 
know that Lodi will host a 
great event next year as they 
always do!  

Just a quick thanks to ALL of the great NFAA 
chartered clubs and shops that take time out  of their 
busy schedules to host these various state 
championship events.  It’s time-consuming and 
sometimes a headache, but it goes a long way in 
furthering archery here in the state of California and 
beyond.

I want to take a couple of sentences to push the 
NAFAC shoot coming up in November at Oranco 
Bowmen in Chino, CA.  The North American Field 
Archery Championships is a great event and may not 
be back out this way for a while. Get the flier out 
of the NFAA website or at Oranco or CBH 
websites. We don’t have many signed up at 
this point, you can register now. This is a 
traditional format field shoot and will be held on

a long weekend. Oranco is working to get the range 
ready and shooting in November should be 
pleasant.  Get the word out!!

July and August have seen a lot of junior activity. I 
wanted to offer a big thanks to the local clubs that 
came out to support the various volunteer kid 
events in Southern California.  We have some great 
local club leadership and it's always a pleasure to 
work together and introduce young people to 
archery either thru scouting or local organizations 
sponsoring youth events. It's always long hot days, 
but well worth the time.

Our state legislature has slowed the activity a bit 
this summer thru the passage of AB2571, but 
archery has not really been adversely affected so 
far. Big thanks to Bill Gaines, Amanda Duchardt, 
and our strong legislative team for keeping 

everyone informed and 
continuing the fight against 
all the misguided “feel-
good” legislation. Amanda 
and her team have a very 
deta i led repor t in th is 
newsletter.  Please take time 
to read it and keep yourself 
informed.  

Also I had a fantastic time 
shooting this year’s Cherry 
Valley Bowhunters Big Bear 
3D. The whole weekend was 
great fun and went about 
like most of my trailer towing 
archery adventures! (insert 
laughing for those that know 
me well). A closed road 
started the whole Beverly 
Hillbillies thing. Sara and I 
wound our way thru the 

backroads of the San Bernardino mountains and as 
usual, started off with a blown tire on the trailer 
(yes, another one...LOL). 

Then we had to make our way back into Big Bear 
city due to a blown radiator hose (no I am not 
trading it yet). After finally arriving at our camp site 
about 5 hours later, we used hillbilly engineering 
and four guys to level the trailer.  Mike Enright has 
great picture!  Suffice it to say I drank some wine 
that evening.  Shot well the first day and then came 
day 2…. first the doors flew off, then the wheels 
and finally what was left of the motor!  I limped 
home out of the competition, but the kiddo really 
powered thru and shot well.

Continued on page 11

A Message from the President 
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Your CBH Legislative Representatives

Legislative Team Update
by Amanda Duchardt

CBH/SAA Legislative Coordinator

Hello CBH/SAA friends and family!

Following up on last month’s AB 2571 Firearms: 
Advertising to minors update, “clean-up” 
legislation has been introduced to the Legislature in 
the form of Public Safety Budget Trailer bills SB 141 
and AB 160, pending in both the Senate and 
Assembly. These two massive bills deal with a 
variety of issues, but both lead off with the California 
Hunting and Conservation Coalition (CHCC) 
cleanup language of AB 2571 (refer to AB 160, page 
7, lines 10 through 17; and SB 141, page 7, lines 4 
through 11). Both bills contain an “urgency clause”, 
which will make our language go into effect 
immediately upon the bills being signed! August 31, 
2022, is the last day of the legislative session, so 
stay tuned to CBH/SAA social media and websites 
for updates.  

Unfortunately, the California Rifle and Pistol 
Association (CRPA) lawsuit and request for an 
injunction against the enforcement of this new law 
did not see anticipated relief. According to updates 
on the CRPA website, prior to the hearing on the 
preliminary injunction, “the State filed a request to 
have the court postpone that hearing because the 
legislature “may” pass some draft language that they 
think will make AB 2571 work.” Despite CRPA’s 
counter request, the court sided with the State. 
CRPA and other plaintiffs in the case filed a Writ of 
Mandamus to force the court to rule on the 
injunction no later than August 29. Please visit 
https://crpa.org for the latest information on this legal 
effort. 

On a positive note, online registration is open for the 
CBH/SAA Showcase Tournament and Legislative 
Defense Fundraiser on October 23 at Oranco 
Bowmen in Chino, CA. Visit https://cbhsaa.net to 
view the flyer and preregister! We look forward to 
seeing you in October and hope that you will take 
advantage of this opportunity to connect with others 
in the archery community, interact with vendors, and 
participate in our raffles! The CBH/SAA Legislative 
Team greatly appreciates your support and 
donations to the Legislative Defense Fund. 

A special thank you to Orange Belt Field Archers 
(OBFA) for donating $500 toward the purchase of 
awards for this event. Also, we’d like to recognize

and thank Delta McKenzie, Morrell Targets, OnX, 
KORE Essentials, Ditale Outdoors, Longhorn 
Targets, Victory, Rocky Mountain Elk 
Foundation, SchaefAir - Heating and Air 
Conditioning, and All OC Kitchen and Bath for 
their raffle and/or cash donations. We received 
verbal commitments from additional supporters and 
hope to recognize additional valued partners soon! 
Please consider supporting these companies that 
support us and our archery and bowhunting 
passion!

If you or others you know would like to donate cash 
or raffle prizes at this event, the Legislative Team is 
offering: 1) a sign advertisement on the range, 2) 
space for a display booth where vendors can 
engage with our participants, and 3) vendor-
provided supplemental advertisement material (e.g., 
flyers and coupons subject to CBH approval) in our 
registration packet. A minimum $200 cash/raffle 
donation value is required to take advantage of 
these benefits. Additional benefits for larger support 
can be negotiated. Please reach out to me at 
CBHLegTeam@gmail.com for details. Cont. pg11
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Another successful State Target 
Tournament

By Karen Keating 2nd VP
Regardless of whether this was your very first 
tournament or your 100th, a good time was had by 
all.  Depending on where the tournament was held, 
archers dealt with wind, sun, or fog. The terrain also 
varied from host site to host site. Some archery 
ranges were level and tree-lined; others, you shot 
from an elevated platform. At some host sites, your 
shooting line changed with each distance, at 
others, the target butts were moved closer so that 
you stayed in shade all day. No matter where you 
participated, you got to shoot your bow!!


Results are coming in and will be published in the 
November Newsletter, or December’s at the latest 
depending on when I receive the scorecards from 
host sites. This month, the results and new state 
records should be on the CBH/SAA website.  


Online registration was a requirement this year. For 
the most part, it worked well. There were a few 
snafus but I was able to work with RunReg to fix 
them. I certainly learned a lot about how to set up 
an online portal; what to do and what not to do. We 
had close to 400 archers competing in this year’s 
tournament. Most archers were able to register 
easily. For those that had difficulty, I was able to 
assist them. Other benefits of the online registration 
process include:

•Host site got a list of archers who registered for 
their event, which was updated weekly.

•Target Assignments were done before the day of 
the shoot, allowing archers to shoot with their 
competition.

•Archers were able to read the Waiver during the 
registration process, instead of reading it on the 
day of their event.

•NFAA, CBH, and USA archery membership 
verification was done before the event.  

•Many JOAD archers, who are part of USA archery 
were not aware of needing a CBH/SAA 
membership in order to compete for awards.  
They were able to obtain a CBH/SAA membership 
quickly. 

•Pre-Printed scorecards were sent to each host 
site, with the archer’s name clearly printed on 
each card.

•Results will be published 1-2 months earlier than 
usual…November or December instead of 
January. 

•Host sites will receive their payment from CBH/
SAA earlier.  They will receive $10 for every archer 
who competed.


This year, the scorecards were revamped by Lisa 
Rodriguez, an archer with Pasadena Roving 
Archers. She was able to fit 2 scorecards on one 
8X11 sheet, thus cutting the printing costs in 
half!  Thank you, Lisa! 


As many of you know, this is my last year 
running this tournament. It has been a pleasure 
and an honor serving CBH/SAA and you, my 
fellow archers. I have enjoyed visiting many of 
the host sites, meeting you at your local archery 
clubs, and hearing your stories of how you got 
into archery. So many of you are truly the nicest 
and kindest people I have ever met.  You have 
blessed me with your friendship.  I look forward 
to seeing you out on the range.  May you 
continue to enjoy this wonderful sport of Archery.  

A Beaver Tale 
Cover Story 

Jbarr
Pictured on the cover is Gilbert Olivas and his first 
beaver in 1976.  Many of you know our long-time 
friend and you are lucky if you do. The archery world 
would not be the same without him. If you don’t 
know him, he is a humble and gracious man who is 
talented in many ways. He is a huge part of 
California’s archery history. 

If you have harvested 35, or more small game 
species in California, with archery equipment, and 
have received the prestigious Golden Eagle Award, 
you are in possession of one of Gilbert's hand-
crafted golden eagle sculptures. His sculptures 
adorn the Golden Eagle Award that past Small 
Game Chairperson, Bret Scott, designed. 

For those of you who have received a Small Game 
plaque at our Tilapia or Carp Tournaments you may 
also be in possession of his handiwork. Looking at 
your plaque you will see a handcrafted & hand-
painted sculptured tilapia, carp or other fish. These 
awards are a piece of our tournament history. What 
an honor it is to have a piece of archery history 
created by Gilbert Olivas!

Furbearer season is just around the corner and your 
opportunities abound if you get out there and find 
areas that have good populations of small game 
critters. Continued on page 7

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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A Beaver Tale from page 6 - Some of the critters 
that are available during the furbearer season are 
beaver, mink, raccoon, opossum and muskrat.  I 
remember Gilbert telling me a story about the first 
beaver he shot. He was hunting in central-southern 
California not too far off a major HWY.  Gilbert and is 
hunting buddies would sometimes drive their car to 
the very edge of the banks of a body of water or 
canal and put his fiberglass boat, with a 7.5 
Evinrude motor, into the water. Other times they 
canoed up and down the canals hunting for critters 
with a hand held, 6 volt flashlight. Gilbert shared 
how excited he was when he shot his first beaver.  
The event took place in the Sacramento River Delta 
in 1976.  

Gilbert told me that the best time to get on the water 
to hunt beaver is just before the tide drops. Yes, the 
Delta water is freshwater but the ocean tides do 
affect the water level. Being out there at that time  
will better your
your chances of seeing and getting a beaver. One of 
the biggest beavers Gilbert ever saw was a 72-
pounder that was shot by a young lady named 
Crystal.

Gilbert and his hunting partners, Joe Wiley and 
Charley Pacheco didn't stop with beavers.   They 
continued hunting the Delta waters for mink, 
raccoons, and any other small game species that 
lived there. They say the Delta comes alive after 
dark and what fun they've had chasing those 
critters.   These three hunters have a lifetime of 
stories and enjoy talking about their escapades 
over beaver stew or BBQ'ed beaver.   They love 
sharing their memories. 

Send in your stories and photographs!  The 
deadline for December issue is  

October 25th!  

Thank you Mr. Gilbert Olivas for sharing your 
stories of good times and rich hunting history with 
me and others and for paving the way for the love 
of bow hunting!

From Our Historian 
Scott Walker

How Pope and Young Got Started 

In 1958 the Pope and Young Big Game Trophy 
Competition was created by the National Field 
Archery Association (NFAA) with Vice President 
Glenn St. Charles as the chairman. It remained an 
NFAA program until 1963 when it became a 
separate entity. 

An NFAA election was held, and Karl Palmatier was 
re-elected president. Continued. pg 9

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Out In The Woods

Rodney York 
2nd VP Hunting

Times Gone By
Golf is a sport enjoyed by many an individual, both 
y o u n g a n d o l d . A c c o rd i n g t o  h t t p s : / /
riversedgegolfbend.com/bend-oregon-golf-blog/
demographics-of-golf/ nearly 25 million golfed in 
the United States during 2020 (even with the onset 
of COVID 19).  


Conversely, 21.6 million Americans (2014) shot 
archery as stated by archery trade.org.  Of the 
United States 235 million citizens 18 and older, 
9.2 percent participate in archery at some 
level. More specifically, 4.1% of adult 
Americans shot only target archery; 2.2% 
exclusively were Bowhunter and 2.9% participated 
i n bo th . h t tps : / / i ns idea rche ry.com/a ta -
survey-21-6-million-americans-shoot-archery/  
Further stated Hunters purchased over 15.6 million 
hunting licenses in 2018. 

imarcgroup.com (https://www.imarcgroup.com/
global-archery-equipment-market) reported the 
global archery equipment market reached $3.45 
Billion USD (that’s a lot of zeros!) in 2021 alone. 


The same group projects this market to soar to US 
$5.2 Billion by 2027. All this to raise a question,… 
is either archery, or bowhunting dying? Currently 
not! Have they regressed from what they once 
were? Again, a resounding NO! Will there be a 
future for either? Absolutely! And all this growth 
has taken place amidst continual legislative 
attacks on hunting seasons and the purchase of 
“sporting goods” and any related items they can 
inflict excise taxes upon. 


Looking back to the late 1950’s and early 1960’s 
California bowmen and target archers were

working on a united front. A select few went to 
Game Commission hearings and voiced their 
opinions face to face with four women set to STOP 
bowhunting for big game in our state! These women 
claimed an arrow was not an effective tool to 
harvest big game. They speculated a broadhead 
was not a lethal method to dispatch large animals. 


Way back then our “legal team” led by Dr. Smalley 
presented testimony and evidence to the contrary 
and archery deer seasons were voted into law. 


Times are actually not all that different now - times 
GONE by are actually still happening. Read 
Amanda’s Legislative report concerning the 
continual assaults on hunting. Follow the 
introductions of new sanctions to limit or erase 
seasons without scientific background. Get 
involved, offer your help, write your legislators or/ 
congressmen to voice your concerns. Donate 
money to our Legislative Team to rally for enjoyed 
freedoms - lest they be stripped away. 


More on times GONE by,… about thirty plus years in 
fact! An acknowledgment is certainly proper and well 
deserved. For those years Sandy and Gary McCain 
have supported and led the way; both in the field 
and on the archery ranges they dominated.  The 
years are more numerous than can be counted; 
they have served on our Big Game Committees. But 
even far more numerous are the times they have 
each encouraged one of us, offered their time, 
energy and much of their money. Their unselfish 
traits are certainly the best examples of who we as 
bowhunters and target archers should be - or strive 
to become.   These qualities draw others into ranks, 
these make us all stronger, united and a family. 
Honor these two with a call or a visit at the next 
shoot. Let them know - we thank you; Sandy: and 
you Gary, for being steadfast, reliable, honest and 
true to our sport!

https://riversedgegolfbend.com/bend-oregon-golf-blog/demographics-of-golf/
https://riversedgegolfbend.com/bend-oregon-golf-blog/demographics-of-golf/
https://riversedgegolfbend.com/bend-oregon-golf-blog/demographics-of-golf/
http://trade.org/
http://archerytrade.org/
http://archerytrade.org/
http://imarcgroup.com/
https://www.imarcgroup.com/global-archery-equipment-market
https://www.imarcgroup.com/global-archery-equipment-market
https://www.imarcgroup.com/global-archery-equipment-market
http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Remembering Tony DiMiceli 
Craig Fritz

They say that we lose more and more of our friends 
as we grow older, but that doesn’t make it any easier 
to say goodbye to someone that we have grown to 
respect and love. And so it was when I learned of the 
passing of Tony DiMiceli on August 13, 2022. Tony 
was one of my biggest supporters and best friends 
during my years as 2nd VP for California Bowmen 
Hunters. He didn’t know it, but he was a big reason 
that I was successful. Tony was one of those men 
that you would want to play on your team.  He was 
always right there to help, to do anything to create 
success.

Years ago, Tony was always a leader when the Big 
Game Club launched a measurer’s contest that 
earned our certified measurer’s points for awards for 
each animal that they measured. He was a founding 
member of the Long Beach Bowhunters that brought 
many, many new people not only into archery and 
bowhunting but also to join as members of CBH.  
Not only did Tony recruit these new bowhunters but 
he also made sure that they were successful and 
would grow to love our sport by mentoring and 
guiding them to make friends with other club 
members.

Tony was a charter member of the California 
Bowmen Hunters when it was formed back in 1962. I 
believe there is only one other person that is a living 
charter member, so Tony’s loss is huge to all of us. 
He believed in our organization and was constantly 
pushing to recruit others to join in the fun.    

Tony was awarded the Big Game Club Lifetime 
Achievement Award for his lifelong service and 
commitment to archery.  He was a Senior Member of 
the Big Game Club. I remember years ago that Tony 
told me that he had saved every single CBH 
newsletter that he had received!  He was a good 
man and a very fun person to be around.  While 
he had slowed down in the past few years, Tony 
has been bowhunting for something like 70 plus 
years!

Tony also raised one of the great California 
bowhunters in his son, Vince.  Based on his long 
list of entries and awards, Vince is arguably one 
o f the f i nes t tu rkey and Pac i f i c Hybr id 
bowhunters in this state.  I’m sure that Vince was 
still learning secrets about being a successful 
bowhunter from his father all the way to the end. 

Personally, Tony was my friend.  He never missed 
an opportunity to thank me for what I did during 
my years with CBH. Cont. on page 11

From Our Historian from page 7 Glenn was 
elected Vice President for a second time.He was 
asked to continue as head of the Hunting Activities 
Committee; however, at this point, St.Charles 
decided that the workload needed to be separated. 
Much remained to be done in certain NFAA 
bowhunting programs that would be of concern only 
to the primary Hunting Activities Committee. At the 
same time the Seattle-based group, under Glen’s 
leadership, needed to concern itself with record 
keeping. The decision was made to form two 
distinct groups. 

“The next two years were hectic.” Glenn recalls,  
“measures had to be trained and appointed in 
appropriate areas throughout the country.” Up to 
this time, we had been using every helpful Boone 
and Crockett measure. The entries continue to pour 
in. Bowhunters everywhere seemed delighted to 
have something to relate to at last.

Early in 1960 preparations were made for another 
awards banquet in Grayling, Michigan, the site of 
the NFAA tournament. Continued on page 10

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Historian from page 9 Tentative proposals were 
advanced so that the bowhunters who gathered there 
could discuss the possibi l i ty of a separate 
organization.

By the time of the tournament in late June, the thirty-
five very interested bowhunters who attended the 
gathering were in agreement. There was a need for a 
club similar to the Boone and Crockett Club which 
would record North American big game animals 
harvested with a bow. The club was dedicated to good 
conservation practices, quality hunting, and fair chase. 
It was determined that the club would be named after 
Dr. Saxon Pope and Arthur Young as a lasting tribute 
to these bowhunting pioneers. Recognizing the need 
for a good base, the group immediately sought to 
obtain the 1957-1960 records, which had been 
completed by the NFAA Hunting Activities Committee. 
St.Charles, attended the NFAA Executive Committee 
meeting as Vice President expressed the aims and 
desires of the Pope and Young group. After some 
debate, the NFAA reluctantly but graciously agreed to 
release these important records.Six months and a 
considerable amount of correspondence later, the 
Pope and Young Club actually came into being on 
January 27, 1961. The first formal meeting of the club 
was held in Seattle, Washington, which was to be the 
organization's headquarters for many years to come.

And now to this day, I am a proud member of the Pope 
and Young Club that Glen St.Charles started so many 
years ago. My father Doug Walker was a member of 
the Pope&Young Club, and he stated in his book,  
Autobiography of a Bowhunter, on the inside of the 
cover he said his membership went back to March 
1961. At that time Fred Bear and Doug were ordered 
and excepted to become two of the very first regular 
members of the Pope and Young Club. Doug was one 
of the club's first elected Board of Directors members 
and was later elected Big Game Chairman of Pope 
and Young. I’m Scott Walker and may the bowhunting 
spirit be with you out there in the great outdoors! 

Other Legislative Team actions and updates this 
month:
SB 945 Falconry/Peregrine Falcons passed off the 
Assembly Floor and is now on the Governor’s desk 
for his consideration of signature. CBH/SAA signed a 
conservation coalition letter to the Governor 
requesting his signature on SB 945.  
SB 918 Firearms/CCWs, legislation that went far 
beyond dealing with strictly CCWs and would have 
also impacted the public transport of all firearms –
 including sporting arms used for hunting and target 
shooting – by:  1) Effectively banning the possession 
of unloaded and cased shotguns, rifles and 
handguns in all areas of airports not controlled via 
screening of persons and property (“non-sterile”) 
including parking areas, baggage claim, ticket 
counters and much more; and 2) Effectively banning 
the possession of unloaded and cased shotguns, 
rifles and handguns in “non-sterile” areas of public 
transportation facilities, such as trains, buses and 
cabs. To address our concerns, CHCC lobbyists 
reached out to the author’s office and the 
Department of Justice regarding our concerns and 
launched an opposition campaign for the pending 
Assembly Floor vote. In direct response, SB 918 was 
amended to add language which expressly ensures 
that public transit of sporting arms used for hunting 
and shooting would not be impacted, should the bill 
pass and be signed into law.  
•In response to strong opposition from the CHCC 
and those CBH/SAA members that responded to 
our CALL TO ACTION email and contacted their 
Senator, AB 1227 Firearms and Ammo Excise 
Tax was amendment to exempt long guns/long gun 
ammo purchased licensed hunters.  CHCC 
lobbyists continued to actively work the Senate to 
ensure that our representatives are aware that we 
remain adamantly opposed to AB 1227 – regardless 
of the carve out they gave hunters. As previously 
noted, August 31, 2022 is the last day of the 
legislative session, so stay tuned to CBH/SAA social 
media and websites for updates.  
•SB 505 -- Civil Law: Firearms Liability and 
Insurance died in Assembly Appropriations 
Committee. CBH/SAA opposed this legislation. 
• AB 865: Junior Hunting License Age 
Eligibility was held in Senate Appropriations 
Committee and is also dead.The CHCC and our 
lobbyists did all possible to secure passage of SB 
865 out of Committee, including meeting with the 
Senate Appropriations Committee staff to discuss 
the bill. CBH/SAA was a strong supporter of this 
legislation.  Continued on page 11

Legislative Team Update from page 5- Finally, I’d like 
to share with you the new California R3 Community 
Calendar on the CDFW Hunting and Fishing: Recruit. 
Retain. Reactivate (R3) website (https://wildlife.ca.gov/
r3). I encourage our archery clubs to take advantage of 
this free opportunity to promote your events and for our 
members to check out opportunities to participate in 
other non-profit events promoting outdoor recreation, 
including hunting and fishing.

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB505
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB505
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB505
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB865
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB865
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB865
http://www.cbhsaa.net
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President’s Message from page 4- Oh, and the 
truck and trailer made it one piece too!  Thanks to 
the whole CVBH crew for a great weekend.  I don’t 
get out of my hole that often, its always fun to get 
out for events like this.

Hopefully, everyone out there has tagged 
something cool for the freezer this year. It has been 
unusually hot down here in SoCal and I think most 
of the state is experiencing similar conditions. 
Congratulations to Randy Long and Danny Antillion 
on a couple of really nice bulls harvested this year. I 
know both guys waited a lifetime for a tag draw 
and really capitalized. Both shot beautiful animals 
and I know our BGC would love the opportunity to 
measure them both. I have seen some really nice 
deer tagged out of state, so I know some folks are 
having good success. Whatever you do folks just 
be aware of the heat. Know your warning signs and 
drink more water. Heat stress is no joke and can be 
difficult to come back from.

A huge thanks to Region 59 President, Al Wiscovitich, 
for negotiating a very nice event deal for the 2023 
Big Game Banquet and State meeting. The meeting 
will be the weekend of February 24th thru the 26th 
with the banquet on the evening of Saturday the 
25th. I am looking forward to a great event with 
some great animals on display and very worthy 
award recipients to go along with it. Make sure to 
keep an eye out for the flyer. This is also a NASCAR 
weekend in the local area so rooms will be in short 
supply.  I think the rates are very reasonable, but 
supply may not be so book your room early. 
February will be a busy month with Vegas and the 
Traditional shoot. Start making vacation plans now!

Be advised that CBH/SAA in conjunction with 
NFAA will be hosting a booth in Vegas this year. We 
are on a big membership drive and are pushing 
hard to get more of our target archery community 
involved with NFAA and not just CBH. I think our 
Board has done a fantastic job pushing the CBH 
membership during this tournament season with a 
special thanks to Karen Keating and Dawnel Scott 
for all their efforts. I would really like to get our 
NFAA membership up to that next level. Please do 
me favor and push hard at the club level and as we 
introduce the young archers and their families to 
target archery. Stop by and see us when you get 
there!

The last topic on my list, but certainly not least I 
would like to let everyone know of an especially 
important passing. For those that do not already 
know, long-time Life Member of NFAA and CBH 
Tony DiMiceli has passed away. This will not be 
news to the southern California archery community

but may be to northern California. Craig Fritz has an 
article later in the newsletter that shares much of 
Tony’s rich history. Please join me in offering 
condolence to the entire DiMiceli family and wishing 
them well as they move through this challenging 
time.

I hope you’ve had much success during this year’s 
hunting season and that everyone enjoyed last 
month's State 900. I hope to see you at the CBH/
SAA Showcase Tournament and legislative Defense 
Fundraiser on October 23, 2022. Stay safe and 
shoot straight, and I’m wishing you all the Best. 

From page 10
•CBH/SAA signed a coalition letter to the Federal 
Railroad Administration (FRA) requesting that they require 
the proposed Brightline West “SoCal to Vegas” High-Speed 
Rail project to include at least three wildlife overpasses as 
mitigation to avoid the project’s concrete barrier walls from 
permanently blocking critical California wildlife corridors.  
• More updates and details at: https://cbhsaa.net/
Legislative/LegReports

Reminder: Whether you’ve been involved in archery or 
hunting your whole life, or are new to this sport, you have 
something of value to add to the conversation and I 
encourage you to reach out to me and the CBH 
Legislative team and share your knowledge and 
experience! Our contact info is in this newsletter and on the 
CBH website. We look forward to hearing from you soon!

For the most recent updates and to donate to the CBH 
Legislative Fund, please visit the CBH website Legislative 
pages including https://cbhsaa.net/Legislative/LegHome. 

Tony Dimiceli continued from page 9- I could 
never forget that he was watching me, and he 
drove me to be better and better at what I was 
doing Every successful officer of CBH will tell 
you that we did what we did because of people 
like Tony. We did it for good folks like Tony 
because he deserved nothing but the best from 
each of us.  To say that I will miss him is such an 
understatement because he was a part of me. 
So, wherever you are, whatever you are doing…
please stop for a moment and give your thanks 
and prayers to Tony DiMiceli.  He always did his 
part to make us all better people.  I will see you 
soon one day, my friend. Maybe you can take 
me to one of those secret honey holes of yours.  
I’ll bring the beer!!!  I miss you.  I love you.  
Thank you for being you!

http://www.cbhsaa.net
https://cbhsaa.net/Legislative/LegReports
https://cbhsaa.net/Legislative/LegReports
https://cbhsaa.net/Legislative/LegHome


October  2022 12

www.cbhsaa.net

ATTENTION!!!! 
 

At the Annual Meeting there was much discussion 
on the newsletter and how it should be distributed…. 
 

We NEED your HELP!!! 
 

We would like to decrease our cost for the 
newsletter, but in order to do so, we need to have 

more of you sign up for the newsletter to be 
EMAILED TO YOU!!! 

 

There was discussion as to having it as email only….but, 
we know this will not work for some of you.  If you must 
receive it by mail, we must know this by July 1st.  
 
If you are NOT receiving the newsletter by email yet and choose to change over to email now, 
please send the CBH/SAA Secretary an email advising such.  Please one email address per 
household.  Send the head of household name to:  mpsevertson@frontiernet.net.   
 
If you are choosing to still receive it by the post office mailing, you may either drop us a note to; 
CBH, 7710 Camino Vista, Shingletown, Ca. 96088 or, call and leave message at 530-474-3324   
 

Thank you for all your help  
 
 

                           OR             

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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Diablo Bowmen’s 
Fall Harvest 3D Shoot 

Sunday, October 30, 2022 
 
42 Targets – 35 Rinehart, 7 Paper 

          Marked Yardage 

                No Spots  

                        2 Arrows per Target 

                          All NFAA Styles Eligible 

                 Trad Recurve and Longbow 50 yds. max 

(Longbow must shoot wood arrows) 

Longbow Carbon shoots Trad Recurve Class 

Awards for All Classes 

Special Award for Highest Score Sighted and Non-Sighted for Male and 

Female. Special Award for Longbow Wood Highest Score M/F 
 

 
Pre-Register at   bit.ly/fallharvestshoot 

Between September 1 – October 23 
 

Day of Shoot Registration opens 7:15 am, 
closes 8:30 am 

Shooters’ Meeting 8:45 am 
Scorecards must be turned in by 3:30 pm 
Continental breakfast and lunch available 
Directions to club: diablo-bowmen.org 

 

 
Shoot fees 

(pre-registered/day-of) 
 

Adults $22 / $25 
Couples $35 / $40 
Families $40 / $45 
Youth $12 / $15 

Cubs FREE 
 

Extreme fire hazard or weather may cancel Shoot. If necessary, decision 
will be made by Friday, October 28 and posted to website and Facebook. 

 
Info: DiabloBowmenPresident@gmail.com 

Diablo-Bowmen.org     |     Facebook @DiabloArchery 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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CBH/SAA
Showcase Tournament

and
Legislative Defense Fundraiser

Sunday October 23, 2022

Registration 7:30 - 8:45  Shoot Begins at 9:00

FEATURING targets from CBH hallmark tournaments
2 - Field, 2- Hunter, 2 - Animal paper targets 3 - 900 Round targets

 2 - “Indoor” targets 5 - 3D Animal Targets (marked)
5 - Hunt Scenario 3D targets (NEW)

Learn about the CBH Big Game Club, Small Game Club,
Golden Eagle Award, Archery Hall of Fame, Current Legislative
Actions and our Annual State Tournaments

AWARDS - RAFFLES - VENDORS
Adults - $30     age 12 to 17 - $20     age 11 and Under - FREE
ALL proceeds benefit the CBH/SAA Legislative Defense Fund
Refreshments on range during shoot
Raffle and Awards immediately following shoot (Must be present to win)
Awards for CBH styles (See CBH/SAA Bylaws page 9)

INFO:  Amanda  949-842-7676 or CBHLegTeam@gmail.com

CAMPING ACCESS:  Pete  909-223-5822
Bows may be chronographed for 300 FPS compliance

(Rain Date - Following weekend)

CBH/SAA MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS

Protecting and advancing your archery opportunities and bowhunting rights since 1943 !
Hosted by the CBH Legislative Committee

LOCATION:  ORANCO - 17504 Pomona Rincon Rd. Chino, CA.

(or Pre-Register at:  cbhsaa.net  until October 13th)

5 - 3D Targets (unmarked)

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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CBH/SAA INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIPS 
JANUARY  2023 

 
 

 

Host sites, dates and times - TBD 
 

450 Round – 20 Yards – 15 Ends – 3 Arrows  
 

Champion in each style and age group.  Styles may be flighted based 
on number of participants. 

 
AWARDS for 1st, 2nd, & 3rd.  TIES will be broken by “X” count. 
Awards will be mailed to host location. Results will be published in the 

CBH/SAA Newsletter and on www.cbhsaa.net 
 

 

ON-LINE REGISTRATION MANDATORY for all sites 
*****NO ON-SITE REGISTRATION****** 

 
Any scorecard submitted from an archer that was not on the pre-reg list will automatically be 
moved to the GUEST category and will not be eligible for awards or state records. 
 
 

REGISTRATION FEES:        Archers may only compete in one age group. 
 

Age Member Guest 
Adult and older (18 and up) $40 $75 
Young Adult, Youth, Cub (17-under) $25 $35 

 
 

To be eligible for awards and state records, you must be a member of NFAA or have USA and CBH 
(California Bowmen Hunters) membership, otherwise you will be classified as GUEST.  
 
Membership renewal and New applications must be completed electronically. No hard copy 
memberships applications will be accepted. 
 
To gain membership in NFAA or CBH, please visit https://www.cbhsaa.net/JoinCBH and choose either the 
NFAA or CBH membership button. NFAA Membership includes CBH/SAA Membership. 

 
 

         
Questions: CBH-SAA 2nd VP, Indoor Dawnel Scott   510.501.6571 dawnel@sbcglobal.net 
 

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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March 11-12, 2023 
Three Archery Tournaments in One! 

Thrice the Challenge! 
Thrice the Fun! 

NFAA Field Round  3-D Round  
American 900 Round 

Open and Traditional Money  
Classes (M/F) for Each Tourney!  

Over $3,360 in Prize $$$! 

Shoot one, two, or all three Tournaments over two days. 
Shooting Styles (Non-Money Class):  NFAA Bow Classes (FS, FSL, FSLR, BB, FSBH, TRAD, LB, BBR) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Awards for all Divisions in each tournament (M/F) (Senior+, Adult, Y.A., Youth, & Cub) 

Grand Champion: Total Score for all three tournaments (non-money class only) 

Money Classes: Separate Men’s and Women’s Open (sights, releases, and stabilizers okay) 
and Trad Classes for each tournament.  The Trad Money Class will include longbows and all 
recurve bow types (barebows only; arrow rests allowed). Must be present on awards day. 

Food and beverages available on the range. 

RV Park (full hookup) and camping by range at Tapo Canyon Park (reservation strongly  
recommended):  http://www.ventura.org/inland-parks/tapo-canyon-simi-valley  

Vendors Welcome! Call (213) 590-6370 to reserve your space. 

PayPal: Direct your PayPal payments to cvapay@cvarchers.com. 

Visit: www.cvaspringclassic.com for more information about the tournaments, the  
structure for the Money Classes, pre-registration instructions, and any hotel information. 

Questions?  Call Scott Leviant at (213) 590-6370 or e-mail CVASC@cvarchers.com 
7/14/2022 

Schedule Saturday (11th) Sunday (12th) 
Registration Opens 7:00-8:30 7:00-8:00 

Ranges Open: 3D and Field Ranges 7:30-4:30 7:30-12:30 

900 Round — Practice Round 8:30 8:30 

900 Round — Start 9:00 9:00 

Score Cards Due 4:30 2:00 

Awards  2:30 

American 900 Round 
5 ends of 6 arrows/dist. 

4 minutes per end 

122cm targets (5-ring option) 

3 yardage distances: 

 Senior+ 40-50-60y 

 Adult 40-50-60y 

 Y.A. 40-50-60y 

 Youth 30-40-50y 

 Cub 10-20-30y 

Money Classes Shoot Adult 

3-D Round 

25 targets 

Unmarked yardage 

No Range Finders! 

2 arrows per target 

Traditional:  33y max 

Compound:  50y max 

Money Classes shoot Adult 
stakes by style (Comp. or 
Trad.) and cannot purchase 
Mulligans or a Doe Tag 

Cub/Youth:  25y max 

NFAA Round 
28 targets  - 50/50 field/hunter 

Marked yardage 

4 arrows per target 

5-4-3 scoring 

Money Classes shoot Adult 
stakes by style (Comp. or 
Trad.) and use 6-5-4-3 “Pro” 
scoring (X=6) 

Entries and Extras Fees 
First Tournament (non-money class) 

Adult/Senior $30 

Young Adult (15-17) $25 

Youth (12-14) $20 

Cubs (11 & Under) $15 

Second Tournament $15 

Third Tournament $10 

Family Max a $125 b 

3D Mulligan (2 Max) $1 each 

3D Doe Tag (1 Max) $1 

Pre-Register and pay $10 off of total fee 

with PayPal by 2/1/23  

Pre-Register by 2/28/23 $5 off of total fee 

and pay Day 1 (3/11/23)  

All Money Classes (money class) 

Each Tournament $50 c 

($150 for all 3 tourneys) 

Pre-Register and pay $10 off per tourney 

with PayPal by 2/1/23 ($40 each after $10 off) 

a Family: Parents and minor children 

b Family Max not offered if Money Class entries included 

c $20 of each money class entry fee added to Pot 

http://www.cbhsaa.net


California Bowmen Hunters/State Archery Association MEMBERSHIP Application

 Date:______________________________________________________

 Club:______________________________________________________

 Region_____________________________________________________
 Head of Household
 Name:_____________________________________________________

 Address:____________________________________________________

 City/ST/Zip:__________________________________________________

Phone:______________________________________________________
Print Clearly
E-Mail:______________________________________________________
 Amount
    $40 Adult Membership/Head of Household OR…

    $50  Name________________________ Spouse/Family

   (Additional Youth Names can be attached) Under 18
                       Birthdate

  Name_______________________________________  _____________
 
 Name_______________________________________  ______________ 
Youth without parent or
_$20  Name_______________________  ____________

                        Additional Contributions

___  CA Legislative Fund ___CA Hall of Fame

___  CA Archery Foundation (501-3-c Tax deductible)

___  CBH/SSA Range Fund ___ Other

TOTAL: ___________________

PLEASE CHECK ONE :     ___ Assoc. Bowhunter     ___Assoc. Target Membership

Please make your check payable To: CBH/SAA 
Mail to: CBH/SSA Secretary, 7710 Camino Vista; Shingletown; CA 96088 

For more information contact  Pam Severtson, 530-474-3324 
mpsevertson@frontiernet.net

For credit/debit card payment: Call 530-474-3324 or complete below:

Card#_______________________________________________ EXP: ____/____

CV Code (on the back of the card):_________________

Check here _____ if you want the black and white magazine mailed to you via US 
Postal Service.  

In order to complete the State Field, State Target and State Indoor for awards, you 
must belong to NFAA.  NFAA membership includes CBH/SAA and Regional dues.  
Contact NFAA at www.nfaausa.com or call 1-605-260-9279.  

Adult and Youth NFAA members:  In order to compete for awards in the State Field, 
State Target, State Indoor and State Broadhead, you must pay the CBH/SAA 
membership fees as noted above. 
 
A CBH/SSA membership allows you to compete in the State Broadhead, 
3D Unmarked Championship and Small Game Events and allows you to submit 
pictures of you and your big and small game animals to the BIG Game Club Record 
Book.  

You can also complete the membership form and pay online:
Website: www.cbhsaa.net

                                                Revised 11/20/17

CBH/SAA Region NFAA Total

Head of Household or Single 
member Adult

$30.00 $10.00 $40+ $80.00

1st add-on (Spouse or child) $7.00 $- $10+ $17.00

2 or more add ons 0 $5+ each 
child

$5.00

Additional Adults in same 
household

$7.00 $- $40+ $47.00

Youth without Parent or 
guardian

$20.00 $- $15.00 $35.00

Make check payable to : NFAA 800 Archery Lane, Yankton, SD 57078
For credit card payment: Call 1-605-260-9279 or complete information below:
Card Type____________Card#____________________________________________ 
EXP: ____/____CV Code (on the back of the card):______________________
NFAA membership includes the “Archery” magazine.  CBH/SAA publishes a monthly 
magazine also.  It can be read online about the 15th of the month, or will be mailed to 
you if requested. You will receive the link through the email you provide. 
For information contact: Pam Severtson, 530-474-3324 or email: 
mpsevertson@frontiernet.net. .  

Being a member of NFAA/CBH/SAA allows you to compete
in all State & National Championship Tournaments 

Revised 11/20/17

Date:________________________________________

Name (Head of Household):__________________________________

Club/Unattached:__________________________________________

Region__________________________________________________

Address:_________________________________________________

City/ST/Zip:_______________________________/___/____________

Phone:__________________________________________________

Print Clearly: E-Mail:________________________________________

Amount Name
 $80   ____________________________________Head of Household
 $17  ____________________________________ 1st add on(Spouse)

 *Youth (Under 18)             Birthdate
   $5    _____________________________________  _____________
   $5   _____________________________________  _____________
   $5    _____________________________________  _____________
  $47   _______________________________** Adult Child in Household
  $35   _______________________________   Single Youth Member

        TOTAL: _____________________
*List additional members on the back of form.**College students and 
unmarried armed service members count as adults living in household for 
CBH/SSA.  
+NFAA Dues increase effective 11/1/2017 
CBH Dues increase effective 3/1/15

————————————————————————————————————————————————
California Bowmen Hunters & State Archery Association (CBH/SAA)

Region
National Field Archery Association (NFAA) Membership Application

https://www.nfaausa.com

APPLY ONLINE
CLICK HERE

https://cbhsaa.net/JoinCBH/MembershipForm


October 16th, 2022
Pasadena Lower Arroyo Archery Range

Registration: 7:30 AM / Shoot Time: 9:00 AM

DIVISION CBH/NFAA/USAA NON-MEMBER

Senior (60+)    $25 $30
Adult (18-59) $25 $30
Youth (13-17) $15 $20
Cub (12 and under) FREE FREE
Military Veterans $20 $20
Couple                      $35 $45
Family** $40 $55

**includes couple and children under 18
$5 Discount for current CBH/NFAA/USAA members

~Must present membership card for discounted rate~

BBQ Lunch provided by PRA JOAD program! Donations welcomed! Snacks & cool drinks will also be available.

Directions to the range on our website: http://www.rovingarchers.com
Questions? Please contact Leo Gurrola tradtournament@rovingarchers.com

PASADENA ROVING ARCHERS
TRADITIONAL RENDEZVOUS 2022 

George Papac Memorial Traditional Archery Tournament

CLASSES: (Male & Female)
ØLONGBOW: One or two piece bows. Must shoot off the shelf. Bow quiver allowed. No stabilizers. No weights, No plungers.  WOOD arrows only.
ØMODERN LONGBOW:  One, two, or three piece bows. Must shoot off the shelf. Bow quiver allowed. No stabilizers. No weights, No plungers. All arrow types allowed.
ØRECURVE: One, two, or three piece recurve. Must shoot off the shelf. Bow quiver allowed. No stabilizers. No weights, No plungers. All arrow types allowed.
ØBAREBOW: One, two, or three piece recurve. Can use stabilizers up to 12”, plunger, weights, elevated rest, bow quiver allowed. String walking OK. All arrow types allowed. 

SHOOT DETAILS:
l 35 - 40 3D Targets, 2 arrows per target
l Realistic unmarked distances
l Fun & challenging novelty targets
l Traditional 10-8-5-0 scoring
l Scorecards must be turned in no later than 2:30P

to be eligible for awards
l NO sights, sighting devices, or rangefinders
l Binoculars OK
l Mulligans & Doe Tags available for purchase. 

Cost $1.00. Max 2 of each

Upcoming Shoot Schedule (Page 1)

Date Club Event Marked Targets Arrows
9/18/22 San Diego Archers CA State 900 Round Yes 1 90

9/18/22 CBHSAA/Salinas Bowmen State Target Championship Yes 1 90

9/18/22 CBHSAA/San Diego Archers State Target Championship Yes 1 90

9/18/22 CBHSAA/Tulare Target Archers State Target Championship Yes 1 90
09/24 - 
09/25/22 Sonoma County Bowmen Traditional Rendezvous No 60 2
09/24- 
09/25/22 CBHSAA/Central Coast Archery State Target Championship Yes 1 90
10/01- 
10/2/22 Lodi Bowmen Region and Traditional Shoot Yes 28 2

10/2/22 Santa Cruz Archers Bad Boys of Branciforte 3D Yes 29 2

10/2/22 Conejo Valley Archers Zombie Monster Novelty & 3d Shoot Yes 30 2

10/2/22 Lodi Bowmen Gold Country Classic No 28 2



Note: This schedule is accurate as of the print date, however shoots are added throughout the 
month.  For an up-to-date Schedule please visit www.cbhsaa.net Click “Calendar/Resources

Upcoming Shoot Schedule  (Page 2)

Date Club Event Marked Targets Arrows
10/08 -  
10/09/22 CBHSAA / Oranco Bowmen

Tomahawk 3-D and State Marked 3-D 
Championships Yes 84 2 - 1

10/8/22 Bowhunters Unlimited Boo Shoot No 28 2

10/9/22 San Francisco Archers Bug Shoot Yes 42 2

10/15/22 Yahi Bowmen Fall Fling No 28 3

10/16/22 Pasadena Roving Archers Traditional Archery Shoot No 35-40 2

10/22/22 Sonoma County Bowmen A Shot in the Dark Yes 14 3

10/22/22 Sonoma County Bowmen Saturday 3-D League No 14 3

10/23/22 Riverside Archers Club Shoot 4 Life Yes 30 1

10/23/22 CBH/SAA - Oranco Bowmen
Showcase Tournament and Legisative 
Defense Fundraiser Yes/No 26

10/30/22 Horseshoe Bend Field Archers Horshoe Bend Trad Shoot No 36 2

10/30/22 San Diego Archers
Iron Turkey 3-D Challenge and Honor our 
Military Shoot No 34 1

10/30/22 Diablo Bowmen Fall Harvest 3D Shoot Yes 42 2
11/05 -  
11/06/22 IFAA/Oranco Bowmen

IFAA North American Field Archery 
Championship Yes 84 3 or 4

11/5/22 Woodlake Antelope Archers San Joaquin Valley Championships Yes 28 4

11/6/22 Woodlake Antelope Archers 21 or Bust Yes 28 3
11/12 - 
11/13/22 Fresno Field Archers Gene Foster Traditional Rendezvous No 42 2

11/12/22 Bowhunters Unlimited Turkey Shoot No 28 2

11/13/22 Yolo Bowmen No Wheels Shoot No 32 3

11/13/22 Mojave Archers Half and Half Yes/No 30 2

11/20/22 Redwood Bowmen Assn Turkey Shoot Yes 28 2

11/26/22 Sonoma County Bowmen Saturday 3-D League No 14 3

11/26/22 Sonoma County Bowmen Saturday 3-D No 14 3

12/3/22 Bowhunters Unlimited Toys for Tots Shoot No 28 2

12/4/22 Oranco Bowmen Charity 3-D and Toy Donation No 42 1

12/4/22 Madera Field Archers Turkey Shoot Yes 28 3

12/11/22 Fresno Field Archers Toys for Local Tots Yes 28 2

12/11/22 Riverside Archers Club Christmas 3D Yes 42 1

1/15/23 San Francisco Archers Cabin Fever No 28 3

1/22/23 Diablo Bowmen Winter Hunt No 32 2

3/4/23 Yahi Bowmen Spring Fling No 28 3
03/11- 
03/12/23 Conejo Valley Archers

Conejo Valley Archers Spring Classic 
American 900 Round Yes 15 6

05/19- 
05/21/23 Yahi Bowmen BIll Sullivan Tradtional Shoot No 36 2

5/21/23 Diablo Bowmen Red Devil Cartoon Classic Yes 42 2
08/05 -  
08/06/23 San Francisco Archers 1 Million B.C. Yes 63 2

http://www.cbhsaa.net


Thank You for your Donations to the CBHSAA Legislative Defense Fund!
By Amanda Duchardt - Legislative Coordinator

  
The CBH/SAA Legislative Team would like to extend our wholehearted thanks all those that donated to the Legislative Defense Fund. It 
is our goal to promote wildlife conservation and protect our archery and hunting heritage within the state political system. With your 
donations, the CBH/SAA Legislative Team can attend important meetings and react to issues that are impacting our sport. We can also 
meet our financial obligations to Gaines and Associates, who represent us in the state capital and FGC meetings throughout the State. 
Additionally, it is our responsibility to cover expenses such as when we need to retain a legal team to protect us and our sport. This is 
why your donations, in any amount, are so important. Again, we thank those listed below in addition to those that donated previously for 
their support! 

JOIN TODAY!        www.cbhsaa.net             JOIN TODAY! 

This Month’s Donations Include: 

CBH Big Game Club $1000, Rodney York and Gilbert Olivas $150, Larry 
Frano $275, Amanda Duchardt $50, Alex Muller $20 

THANK YOU!

http://www.cbhsaa.net
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